		                MERCER BOROUGH REGULAR MEETING

                                                                August 2, 2016

Attendance:   Beth Hillmar, Jerry Johnson, Caroline DaCosta, Aaron Sines, Jac Carter, Joe Kurtanich, Debbie Sarvis

     Beth Hillmar called the meeting to order with the Pledge of Allegiance.  

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

    Council discussed revisions to amendments to the Parking Ordinance that would limit parking on N. Pitt Street to property owners with residential parking passes.  

     Joe Kurtanich informed council that a grant was available for maintenance of low volume and gravel roads but Jim McGhee would be required to attend training classes for the Borough to be eligible. He added that Mr. McGhee would be obtaining information from the Conservation District.  Caroline DaCosta reported that both she and the borough had made repairs to help control storm water runoff at her S. Shenango Street properties.  Joe Kurtanich advised that the storm drain culvert still needed to be raised.  

    The Borough Administrator advised council that she invited the East End Fire Department Officials to a meeting to discuss their request for an additional $ 10,000.00 donation.  Caroline DaCosta and Jerry Johnson asked for copies of their financial statements also.  

    Caroline DaCosta moved to hire Joe Ziccardi to paint and clean the gutters in the front and side of the Borough Building at a cost of $ 1700.00. Beth Hillmar added that he would also make repairs to the wood with the total cost coming in below $ 2,000.00.  Jac Carter seconded the motion and vote carried unanimously.  

      Joe Kurtanich stated that he would be ready to set a meeting with the South Diamond Street Streetscape property owners to discuss their payment portion of the project in about 2 weeks.  

NEW BUSINESS

      Council reviewed progress made by Jac Carter and the Administrator on the repair of the E. Market Street Playground Equipment.  The Administrator reported that the expense was not covered in the Budget however it was possible to transfer funds from another line item.  Beth Hillmar suggested writing a letter to the American Legion and VFW to ask for a contribution.  

     Beth Hillmar reported that the Personnel Committee met with 5 applicants for the Sewer Billing Clerk/Assistant Secretary position that would replace Chelsie Dietz.   Aaron Sines reviewed the names of the final applicants and stated that the committee recommended Lori Klaiber for the position.  Aaron Sines moved to hire Lori Klaiber starting Friday August 5th with Jac Carter seconding.  Vote carried unanimously.  

    Beth Hillmar stated that the Police Committee met twice to discuss the Police Unions contract and they have a list of issues.  She reported that the committee would be meeting in person with the union representative soon.  The Borough Administrator reminded council that September 12th was the deadline for an agreement before the department could file for arbitration.  

 ENGINEERS REPORT 
  
     Joe Kurtanich reported that 2 CDBG projects were due and submitted July 29th for sewer line replacement and ADA improvements. 

    Jac Carter moved to approve J & T Pavings estimate of $ 6,800.00 to pave a section of Currant Street with Aaron Sines seconding.  Vote carried unanimously.  

    Beth Hillmar read an update from Frank Curl concerning progress on the Sewer Treatment Plant Expansion.  Jerry Johnson and Joe Kurtanich agreed that Dan Goncz should review the plans with council and answer questions concerning budget overages and change orders.  

     Jerry Johnson reported that the Finance Committee had 3 or 4 recommendations for the next meeting. 

     Linda Harton asked Joe Kurtanich if a resident on N. Pitt Street who only had access to their house from Route 19 could build a new driveway on the N. Pitt Street side.  Mr. Kurtanich advised her that although it could create additional storm water there were no regulations to prevent her from constructing one.  

    The meeting was adjourned to an Executive Session to discuss Personnel Issues.  The meeting was called back to order.  Aaron Sines moved to increase Denise Young’s hourly wage to $ 11.00 an hour and set Lori Klaiber’s wage at $ 10.50 an hour. Jac Carter seconded the motion and vote carried unanimously. 

Submitted by,


Debbie Sarvis
Administrator


 

     


                                                      
